









November 10, 2021

Requests for the Special Committee on Liquor Law Modernization

Chairman Barker, Senator Ally and Members of the Committee,

I am Philip Bradley representing several of the groups that this will directly affect. Including the Kansas Licensed Beverage Association, the KS Craft Brewers Assn., the KS Viticulture and Farm Winery Assn. and the Artisan Distillers of KS. Thank you for the opportunity to communicate with you on behalf of my clients and the people of our state. I will be brief.

We testified in your last meeting and a member of the committee asked us to respond with specific requests. Here they are, as specific as possible at this stage of the process. I have included all the differing groups asks for your convenience. We ask to work with the revisors in drafting these bills.

Please recommend the following.

- 1) Draft a bill to create a license that would have all the same qualifications and benefits as the Farm winery license now, an "Urban Winery" (as a working name), that has no KS agriculture requirements. Include a cluse that for the KS Farm Winery license, require applicants to ask and be awarded (if deemed qualified) a KS Agriculture linked qualification, by KS Department of Agriculture. If they do not meet that level, they may be awarded an "Urban Winery" license, if meeting all the usual requirements.
- 2) That KS Farm Wineries be granted CMB licenses in the same manner as you have recently for the Producers license, and the DE license.
- 3) That a process be created to allow Microbreweries that also have Catering licenses a practical logistical solution, for the benefit of both Wholesalers, Breweries, consumers and the quality of product, for the transfer of beer to/from wholesalers for catering events by the Microbrewery including an appropriate fee to the wholesaler and then be able to use the beer under the catering contract and catering rules.
- 4) If the committee makes a recommendation to allow "delivery to consumers", we ask to be included.

There have been many other issues and ideas mentioned in your meetings. We have an interest and information on most of those. To be efficient and in consideration of your time, we have limited ourselves the above items at this time. We ask to comment later on any issues you decide to advance. We thank those who have worked on these issues and thank you for your consideration.

Our industry is a working, compliant contributor to the success of the state of Kansas. We thank you for your attention and consideration. I am available for your questions today and at your convenience.

Philip Bradley

pbc consulting representing; Kansas Licensed Beverage Association Kansas Viticulture & Farm Winery Association Craft Brewers Guild of Kansas

Kansas Homebrewers Alliance Artisan Distillers of Kansas Equal Entertainment Group